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Well it has been a very interesting year for all of us, with many challenges for us as members 

and for the Club as a business.   Covid has seen us having to close the Clubhouse for a time 

and then reopen with very strict conditions. 

We entered the Covid period with great trepidation and uncertainty as to what effect the 

situation would have on the Club.  I am pleased to say we have come through it with our 

flag held high in fact we have never been in a better financial position. 

We have managed to renovate the toilets, improve the course, tidy up the front and we are 

about to start on major renovations to the Kitchen and the carpark. To be in the financial 

position to do these improvements is a Credit to our wonderful staff and Management.  

They all pitched in and took on their different roles with enthusiasm.   

We are still operating with restrictions and there is really no way of knowing when things 

will return to normal.  The Bus is still not able to be used and until we can guarantee 

everyone who wants to attend the Badge draw can, we will have to keep that and other 

promotions on hold. 

 

It has been a pleasure being your house Chairman for another year and I hope to continue in 

the same role next year.  I would like to able to see the Kitchens, carpark and other projects 

completed. 

 

Ian Campbell 

House Chairman 

 

 


